CORRESPONDENCE
7/31/2020
DOCUMENT NO. 04155-2020

Antonia Hover

From: Dorothy Menasco

Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2020 2:11 PM

To: Jennifer Crawford <jcrawfor@psc.state.fl.us>

Cc: 'Robert Brannan' <rbrannan@sfflaw.com>; Bianca Lherisson <BLheriss@psc.state.fl.us>; Bill Sundstrom
<wsundstrom@sfflaw.com>

Subject: RE: First Coast Regional Utilities, Inc.

Jennifer,

Per your request below, JEA and their representative Radey Law Firm has been designated as a party
of record in Docket 20190168.

Dorothy Menasco

Office of Commission Clerk
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Bvd.
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850

(850) 413-6770

Please note: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state officials regarding state business are considered
to be public records and will be made available to the public and media upon request. Therefore, your e-mail communications may be subject to public
disclosure.

From: Jennifer Crawford <jcrawfor@psc.state.fl.us>

Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2020 12:47 PM

To: 'Robert Brannan' <rbrannan@sfflaw.com>; Bianca Lherisson <BLheriss@psc.state.fl.us>

Cc: Bill Sundstrom <wsundstrom@sfflaw.com>; Dorothy Menasco <DMenasco@PSC.STATE.FL.US>
Subject: RE: First Coast Regional Utilities, Inc.

Bob,

The hearing is being held because JEA objected. JEA is therefore a necessary party, even as First Coast is because its
application is the subject of the docket.

By copy of this email, I’'m asking that the Clerk change their designation to a party. That’s my oversight for not thinking
to do it sooner; thank you for pointing it out.

As | mentioned in last week’s meeting, it was my expectation that discovery responses would be due no later than 30
days after the issuance of the OEP; when asked, no one expressed any disagreement with that.

Thanks,

Jennifer Crawford, Attorney Supervisor
Office of the General Counsel

Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd.



Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850
(850) 413-6228
jennifer.crawford@psc.state.fl.us

From: Robert Brannan [mailto:rbrannan@sfflaw.com]
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2020 12:19 PM

To: Jennifer Crawford; Bianca Lherisson

Cc: Bill Sundstrom

Subject: First Coast Regional Utilities, Inc.

Jennifer and Bianca:

We are in receipt of the Commission’s Order Establishing Procedure in Docket No. 20190168-WS. During our conference
last week we were under the impression that JEA was to be a named party to this matter and would be required to
answer our discovery within 30 days. In reviewing the Order we find no reference to JEA’s change in status and the PSC
website still lists them as an Interested Person. Please confirm that they are now, in fact, a Party to this action, the date
upon which they became a party, that they are required to answer our discovery requests and interrogatories, and the
date for their answers as it appears that they will not be required to answer until after our testimony and exhibits are
due to be filed.

Thank you,
Bob





